## Regular Monthly Meeting April 11, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, April 11, 2013, 7:00 PM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payments of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payments of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payments of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payments of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the Con Yeager Spice, Land Development Plan contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the Shenango Township Fire Hall Subdivision #2, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if there has been any progress with a turning arrow at the intersection of 65 and Savannah Road. Mr. Herman stated that the issue has been presented to PennDot. Mr. Alexander also asked about any possible sewer line expansion. Mr. Herman stated that the plan has been submitted to DEP for review.

Dave Wagner, Old Butler Road, stated that a storm water problem is causing flooding on his property along with several neighbors. Mr. Herman stated that Mr. Wagner should check with the property owners to try and resolve the issue. Mr. Albertini stated that he would consult with the township engineers to possibly make some suggestions to resolve the issue.

Mr. Art Hairhoger Old Princeton Road, questioned about a storm water issue along his property. Solicitor Perrotta, advised the board not to comment on the matter due to possible litigation.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn. Motion carried.